
February 10, 2020 
 
To concerned legislators, 
 
It has come to my attention that there are a handful of legislators who may be concerned about 
the ACIP recommendations, rightfully so. I am currently a resident of Missouri but have resided in 
Kansas and may do so again. As we reside in a metroplex covering two states I am compelled to address 
both legislative bodies. 
 
I was raised in a medically professional family. My father was a pathologist and my mother a 
psychologist. I followed all ACIP recommendations for all my children up to the Gardasil HPV (Human 
Papilloma Virus) vaccine series my daughter had in 2008-2009. I had a cryo surgery in my early 20’s that 
required removing offensive tissues in my cervix from HPV. When the Gardasil series came out there 
was a huge campaign and I was determined my daughter would not have to experience what I did. I 
enrolled her for the series. I had to sign a consent form, yet in retrospect I was not really given true and 
important information about possible deleterious effects.. After her first shot my daughter really began 
to change. However, the effects were not attributable to the shots at the time. The shots are given at 
tree month intervals so three months later she got the second shot. It made her sick enough she did not 
receive the third shot on schedule due to illness. A few months later she did get that third shot and 
regret has ensued ever since. Our lives became a medical nightmare. Within a week my daughter was 
suffering severe abdominal pain along with the multitude of physical effects listed as side effects on the 
vaccine insert. Side effects are actually direct effects FYI. The terminology is perfect example of how 
misleading information is used to sell products. 
 
After a couple of years indulging medical professionals who refused to acknowledge vaccine 
injury as I suggested numerous times, we had to divorce allopathic medicine altogether. They just kept 
making her sicker with their remedies. We chose a more holistic approach to healing that did not 
include pharmaceuticals. I joined Facebook support groups with others who had experienced similar 
problems with this vaccine and continued my educat6iopnal pursuits all the while studying Vaccines. It 
was always my chosen topic for any undertaken project in virtually every class. I learned much about 
vaccines and about the WHO (World Health Organization) the CDC (Centers for Disease Control) and a 
whole lot about governance and coercive tactics in general. My undergrad is Social Psychology. My 
Mater is Public Affairs. In ten plus years I have seen Facebook groups reveal way too many vaccine 
injuries. Vaccine injury is real, it is not “literally one in a million” as I heard Dr. Sanjay Gupta spew the lie 
on public radio the other day. The tentacles of the pharmaceutical industry are vast as the hold they 
purse strings. As many of you well know it takes money to run anything and public affairs is no 
exception. My question to each of you is can you be bought, or do you solemnly uphold your oath to 
serve the public? 
 
Thank you for reading this short letter. I am hoping you will all make the right decision as our 
future is held in the balance as our children. 
 
With utmost sincerity, 
Lisa Kathleen Lasker, BS MPA 
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